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27 March 2023 
 
 
The Honorable T. Jonathan Ossoff The Honorable M. Marsha Blackburn 
United States Senate United States Senate 
Washington, D.C.  20510 Washington, D.C.  20510 
 
 
Dear Senators Ossoff and Blackburn, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the members of the Fraternal Order of Police to advise you of our strong 
support for S. 972, the “Filling Public Safety Vacancies Act.” 
 
Policing staff shortages are a nationwide problem and law enforcement agencies are struggling to 
retain good veteran officers and to find the best and brightest candidates to protect their communities.  
This legislation provides a needed one-time boost of $162 million for the hiring program administered 
by the Office of Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS).  The additional funds can be used to 
hire or rehire law enforcement officers as well as pay for the required background checks and 
psychological examinations. 
 
At a time when our nation is experiencing a significant spike in violent crime, it is imperative that State 
and local law enforcement agencies have access to the resources they need to hire effective and fully 
vetted police officers to keep our streets, schools, and neighborhoods safe.   
 
On behalf of the more than 364,000 members of the Fraternal Order of Police, I thank you both for 
working with us to develop this legislation and for your leadership. If I can be of any further assistance 
or provide additional information on this legislation, please do not hesitate to contact me or Executive 
Director Jim Pasco in our Washington, D.C. office. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Yoes 
National President 


